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It is six months later, early afternoon. TROY enters from the 
house and starts to exit the yard. ROSE enters from the house.

ROSE: Troy, I want to talk to you.

Troy: All of a sudden, after all this time, you wanna talk to 
me, huh? You ain’t wanted to talk to me for months. You ain’t 
wanna talk to me last night. You ain’t wanted no part of me 
then. What you wanna talk to me about now?

ROSE: Tomorrow’s Friday.

TROY: I know what day tomorrow is. You think I don’t know 
tomorrow’s Friday? My whole life I ain’t done nothin’ but look 
to see Friday coming and you got to tell me it’s Friday.

ROSE: I want to know if you’re coming home.

TROY: I always come home, Rose. You know that. There ain’t never 
been a night I ain’t come home.

ROSE: That ain’t what I mean… and you know it. I want to know if 
you’re coming straight home after work. 

TROY: I figured I’d cash my check… hang out at Taylors’ with the 
boys… maybe play a game of checkers…

ROSE: Troy, I can’t live like this. I won’t live like this. You 
livin’ on borrowed time with me. It’s been going on six months 
now you ain’t been coming home.

TROY: I be here every night. Every night of the year. That’s 365 
days.

ROSE: I want you to come home after work.



TROY: Rose… I don’t mess up my pay. You know that now. I take my 
pay and I give it to you. I don’t have no money but what you 
give me back. I just want to have a little time for myself… a 
little time to enjoy life.

ROSE: What about me? When’s my time to enjoy life?

TROY: I don’t know what to tell you, Rose. I’m doing the best I 
can.

ROSE: You ain’t been home from work but time enough to change 
your clothes and run out… and you wanna call that the best you 
can do?

TROY: I’m going over to the hospital to see Alberta. She went 
into the hospital this afternoon. Look like she might have the 
baby early. I won’t be gone long.

ROSE: Well, you ought to know. They went over to Miss Pearl’s 
and got Gabe today. She said you told them to go ahead and lock 
him up.

TROY: I ain’t said no such thing. Whoever told you that is 
telling a lie. Pearl ain’t doing nothing but telling a big fat 
lie. 

ROSE: She ain’t had to tell me. I read it on the papers.

TROY: I ain’t told them nothing of the kind.

ROSE: I saw it right there on the papers.

TROY: What it say, huh?

ROSE: It said you told them to take him.

TROY: Then they screwed that up, just the way they screw up 
everything. I ain’t worried about what they got on the paper.

ROSE: Say the government send part of his check to the hospital 
and the other part to you. 

TROY: I ain’t got nothing to do with that if that’s the way it 
works. I ain’t made up the rules about how it work.



ROSE: You did Gabe just like you did Cory. You wouldn’t sign the 
paper for Cory… but you signed for Gabe. You signed that paper.    


